
Medlar-with-Wesham Town Council

Wesham Community Centre

Church Road

Wesham 

Preston, PR4 3DR

 June 2023
Dear Mr Menzies,

I am writing on behalf of Medlar-with-Wesham Town Council who last met last week on Tuesday 20th June. As you may imagine, flooding was on the agenda and the meeting was attended by quite a representation from Wesham residents, who, like their neighbours in Kirkham, had suffered flooding as a consequence of recent rainfall which caused significant damage in the area. (12th June 2023)

Your letters to Lancashire County Council and the Environment Agency were both noted.

The Town Council and local residents expressed an interest why in you singled out areas in Kirkham but made no reference to any areas in Wesham that were similarly, if not more seriously impacted. 

Houses on the “Crossing Gates” estate and also “Sanderling Way” were seriously flooded and residents in Wesham, like those in Kirkham are asking Lancashire County Council to rectify the problems, which appear may be more significant than simply blocked drains. 

Both developments went ahead noting the Town Council’s concerns about drainage, built on well-known local marshes, not farmed due to draining problems but assurance given that all was ok and drainage was adequate – in hindsight, perhaps local concerns were correct?

Residents in Wesham equally look forward to communications from Lancashire County Council on the issue of drainage, as does the Town Council and I hope that you will support this request as you have done with Kirkham, requesting similar communications and plans to resolve the problems we have in Wesham?

The Town Council have promised local residents that we will provide as much support as we can and it is to this end that I am writing to you, on their request. I would ask for a

timely response so that we can pass this on.

Yours faithfully,

Town Clerk: Angela Hunter
Telephone: 078730329290/07515003722    Email: clerk@wesham.org.uk

